NAGA CLUB

HEADQUARTERS : KOHIMA

NAGALAND
Ph. No. 9366275850/7005527543/9436214063
Ref. No. LG DCK ) 5~ 2622 Date....Z/26 /.2 2
To,
j 3 The Deputy Commissioner,
Kohima, Nagaland
2. The Superintendent of Police,
Kohima, Nagaland
Sub: Potential Criminal Trespass of Naga Club Pro thereof.
Dear Sir,

With reference to our earlier letter NC-DC(K)1-2023 dated 06.06.23, you are
aware of the status of Naga Club as the legitimate owner of the Naga Club Building and the plot
of land on which it stands.

Through a press release, the Angami Public Organization (APO) and Kohima

Village Council (KVC) has:

1. ‘jointly appealed to the leaders of the Naga Club (NC) and Naga Students’ Federation
(NSF) to allow mediation by a third party for restoring normalcy and bring about
meaningful reconciliation outside of the legal court at the earliest’.

2. appealed to both the parties to ‘cease issuing press statements, say or do anything against
each other which may only aggravate the situation’.

3. requested the Naga Club “not to take up any activity at the site’.

4. requested the NSF to ‘withdraw FIR soonest possible’.

In an act of defiance to the appeal, and a display of stubborn arrogance and
disrespect to APO and KVC, the NSF through a press release has called for an emergency
federal assembly of the NSF on 13" June 2023 at 12 noon at the purported current NSF
Conference Hall at Naga Club Building site. This act if committed would not only undermine the
authority of APO and KVC, but is also a provocation of law and order to aggravate and cause
disturbance of peace and tranquility.

While the endeavor of APO and KVC proposing for a third party as peacemaker
to facilitate the matter for amicable resolution is appreciated, it will be unfortunate if its own
endeavor will be betrayed by its own stance of favorable partiality towards NSF by allowing
such a meeting z+sour tenant NSF to have in the old NSF conference hall at the Naga Club
Building site which is a clear challenge to the authority of APO and KVC and its endeavor for
peaceful and meaningful resolutions.




It may be stated that earlier emergency meeting of the NSF was reportedly hosted
at the APO Conference Hall, Kohima on 30" May 2023 and therefore, the selection of the proposed
extraordinary emergency meeting venue at the Naga Club Building site on 13" June 2023 has clear
intent of provocation to aggravate the situation, in addition also to the offence of criminal trespass
of Naga Club Property without permission.

Therefore, in the interest peace, the Naga Club request your good and competent
authority to ensure that no such meeting takes place at the proposed venue of the Naga Club
Building site, and that redirection may be given to the NSF so that it may hold its meetings in
alternative sites as stated earlier.

Having informed you of this developing situation beforehand, however in the event
of your failure to prevent this provocative act of the NSF and criminal trespass, any untoward
situation that may arise shall be your sole responsibility.

Yours Sincerely
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Copy to:

1. President, Angami Public Organization for information and necessary action.
2. Chairman, Kohima Village Council for information and necessary action.




